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Hudson Appointed Acting Police Chief for Richmond
City Manager Announces Appointment Effective January 1, 2005
Terry Hudson, a 29-year veteran of the Richmond Police Department, will assume the position of Acting Police Chief for the City of Richmond on January 1, 2005.  Hudson will lead the 225 employee organization in the coming months while the City conducts a national search for a permanent chief.  Hudson, who currently serves as a captain, rose through the ranks in the Richmond Police Department beginning as a police officer in 1975.  He has led all major divisions of the Department during his tenure as a Captain.
“Captain Hudson is an experienced, reliable and proven law enforcement administrator” said Interim City Manager Phil Batchelor, “He knows the department and the community”.
“I welcome the opportunity to serve the citizens of Richmond,” said Hudson.  “The Richmond Police Department is like a second family to me.  I believe in the talent and dedication of our staff, our police officers and the vision we collectively have for the Department”. 
Hudson indicated he will continue to place a priority on community-based policing.  “There’s simply no substitute for it” he said, “We will continue to keep the avenues of communication open between all of our officers and the people we serve.  It works”.
Hudson will replace retiring Chief Charles Bennett who has served as Chief since April, 2002.  
“As I leave, I will be leaving my heart in the City of Richmond” said Outgoing Chief Bennett who began his service with the Richmond Police Department in 1980.
“Chief Bennett displayed talent and professional dedication of the highest order” said Batchelor, “the Police Department and all of Richmond’s citizens have been well served.”
# # #
